CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE
PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD MEETING MINUTES
CITY HALL COMMISSION CHAMBERS
100 N. ANDREWS AVE., FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33301
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 18, 2021 - 6:00 P.M.

June 2021-May 2022
Board Members Attendance Present Absent
Jacquelyn Scott, Chair
Brad Cohen, Vice Chair
John Barranco
Mary Fertig (via Zoom)
Steve Ganon
Shari McCartney
William Rotella
Jay Shechtman
Michael Weymouth
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It was noted that a quorum was present at the meeting.

Staff

D’'Wayne Spence, Assistant City Attorney

Shari Wallen, Assistant City Attorney

Jim Hetzel, Principal Planner

Karlanne Grant, Urban Design and Planning
Lorraine Tappen, Urban Design and Planning
Tedra Allen, Recording Secretary, Prototype, Inc.
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1. CASE: UDP-L21001

REQUEST: * Amend City of Fort Lauderdale Comprehensive Plan to
amend the Future

Land Use Element to Incorporate Broward County Land Use Plan Policies
and Add a

New Property Rights Element
APPLICANT: City of Fort Lauderdale
GENERAL LOCATION: City-Wide
CASE PLANNER: Lorraine Tappen

Mr. Hetzel noted that there is a correction to Exhibit 2 of Item 1.

Lorraine Tappen of Urban Design and Planning stated that the advance Fort Lauderdale
Comprehensive Plan was adopted by the City Commission in late 2020. The Planning
and Zoning Board (PZB) had reviewed this document prior to Commission approval.
The Comprehensive Plan’s update required re-certification by the Broward County
Planning Council. Upon review, the Planning Council identified a number of items in the
Broward County Comprehensive Plan, known as Broward NEXT, that must also appear
in the Fort Lauderdale Comprehensive Plan. The first set of amendments to the Future
Land Use element incorporates these policies.
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The remaining amendments represent a new element for the City’'s Comprehensive
Plan, which is a Property Rights element. The Florida Legislature approved the addition
of this element during the 2020-2021 legislative session, and the Governor signed it into
law. This new element states that the City will acknowledge private property rights in its
decision-making. It restates much of the Bert J. Harris Private Property Rights
Protection Act and goes further in fleshing out these aspects. This addition arises from a
concern for mineral rights in other parts of the state.

Vice Chair Cohen addressed a section of the addition which refers to a list of historical
sites, requesting clarification of whether the City will construct this list or if it will include
individual property owners who wish to designate their properties as historical. Ms.
Tappen replied that at present, the City has a map showing historically designated sites,
including an archaeologically significant zone and the City’s historic districts. The policy
is not intended to extend further than what is currently on file with the City.

There being no further questions from the Board at this time, Chair Scott opened the
public hearing. As there were no individuals wishing to speak on the Item, the Chair
closed the public hearing and brought the discussion back to the Board.

Motion made by Vice Chair Cohen, seconded by Mr. Rotella, to pass. In a roll call vote,
the motion passed 7-0.
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Planning and Zoning Board
August 18, 2021
Page 8

Prototype

[Minutes prepared by K McGuire. Prototype. Inc |
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